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The Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities

Ontario Government Increases Financial Support to Communities through the
Ontario Municipal Partnership Fund

November 21, 2017 - Kirkland Lake, ON - The Federation of Northern Ontario
Municipalities (FONOM) is pleased with the provincial government’s announcement
on November 20, 2017 to increase the Ontario Municipal Partnership Fund (OMPF)
by $5 million for 2018 to a total of $510 million in funding for 389 municipalities
across the province.

The province has recognized that municipalities are facing challenging fiscal
circumstances by not only increasing funding but also targeting the funding to
municipalities that are most challenged. Specifically, the funding will be increased for
the Northern and Rural Fiscal Circumstances Grant, the Rural Communities Grant,
and the Northern Communities Grant.

“While we are pleased with the increase in funding and for recognizing rural and
northern communities are facing unique circumstances, it is important to
acknowledge that not all communities are seeing increases. In fact, there are
communities across Northern Ontario that will be seeing a decrease from their 2017
funding allocations,” says Mayor Alan Spacek of Kapuskasing and FONOM President.

“We would also like to acknowledge the government for fulfilling their commitment
to upload social assistance benefit costs and court security and prisoner
transportation costs from the property tax base as part of the 2008 Provincial
Municipal Fiscal Service Delivery Review agreement,” said Spacek.
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For More Information:
Mayor Al Spacek
FONOM President
705-335-0001
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3 Kirkland Street W, Kirkland Lake, ON P2N 3P4  Tel: (705) 567-9361 ext. 258

Email: fonom.info@gmail.com

Website: www.fonom.org



